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August 3, 2022 
 
A. L. Barbon 
Deputy City Manager, Finance Supports 
 
K. Scherr 
Deputy City Manager, Environment and Infrastructure 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on August 2, 2022 
resolved: 
 
That, on the recommendation of the Deputy City Manager, Finance Supports and the 
Deputy City Manager, Environment and Infrastructure, the Civic Administration BE 
DIRECTED to work with London Transit Commission (LTC) staff to develop a joint 
application to the Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program Public Transit Stream 
(ICIP-PTS) for a new LTC facility on Highbury Avenue to accommodate transit service 
growth and the conversion of the LTC fleet to zero-emission buses; it being noted that 
Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee received a communication dated July 25, 
2022 from B. Brock with respect to this matter. (2.2/11/SPPC) (2022-T10) 

 

 
 
M. Schulthess 
City Clerk 
/hw 
 
cc: B. Brock 
 L. Livingstone, City Manager 
 P. McKague, Director, Strategic Communications, Government Relations  
 K. Paleczny, General Manager, London Transit Commission 
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